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COUNCIL CORRESPONDENCE UPDATE TO JANUARY 1, 2025 (8:30 a.m.) 

 

Correspondence 

(1) December 17, 2024, regarding “climate change” (Climate Action Strategy) 

(2) December 18, 2024, regarding Grinder Pump Inquiry and Sewerage and 
Drainage Regulation Bylaw No. 5263, 2023 

(3) 2 submissions, December 18 and 21, 2024, regarding Glenmore 
Neighbourhood Improvements 

(4) Dundarave Festival of Lights Society (2 submissions), December 20  
and 25, 2024, regarding Dundarave Festival of Lights 

(5) December 23, 2024, regarding “Pay parking expansion 2023” 

(6) 3 submissions, December 26 and 27, 2024, regarding 26th Street Train Bridge 

Correspondence from Other Governments and Government Agencies 

(7) P. Weiler, M.P. (West Vancouver-Sunshine Coast-Sea to Sky Country), 
December 20, 2024, regarding “Happy Holidays | December 2024 MP 
Newsletter” 

Responses to Correspondence 

(8) Senior Manager of Parks, December 18, 2024, response regarding “Parking 
and Noise Level re: Place for Sport” 

(9) Acting Municipal Manager, December 20, 2024, response to D. Marley 
regarding Proposed 2025 Budget 
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From: 

Sent: 

To: 

s 22(1) 

Wednesday, December 18, 2024 3:09 PM 

correspondence 

Subject: Fw: District of West Vancouver Engineering Public Enquiry -ffffffl - Grinder Pump

Inquiry 

s 22(1) CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address . Do not click links or open 
attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, please report it to 
IT by marking it as SPAM. 

I am wondering when we will see a response from council in regards to the bylaw that was passed (below) 10 

months prior to notifying residents involved. 

As mentioned below: 
• this bylaw was adopted unbeknownst to the affected homeowners. When we were notified, 10 

months later, by the Engineering Department, that this decision had already been made by council.

• No consultation was given at any point to any of the homeowners prior to this decision being made.
• The inequity of this decision bears an unexpected financial burden as servicing a pump grinder that is

more than 60 years old is very costly.

I understand we have the holidays approaching, but am hoping to receive a response from council within a 

timely manner, as we have been patiently waiting for council's review of the matter for close to four months 

now. 

Thank you, 

s 22(1) 

West Vancouver 
s 22(1) 

From: Mark Sager, Mayor <mark@westvancouver.ca> 

Sent: November 23, 2024 8:10 PM 

To: s 22(1) 

Cc: Scott Findlay <sfindlay@westvancouver.ca> 

Subject: RE: District of West Vancouver Engineering Public Enquiry· fflfffl · Grinder Pump Inquiry

HelkfflfiW
Thank you for your email and council is having a second look at this matter. 

All the best 

Mark 
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any problems. The communication and decision making process at the District is broken and needs to be 
addressed. 
  
While I appreciate the Engineering department getting back to me, I would appreciate someone from council, 
who approved this bylaw, to respond. 
 
Sincerely, 

  
  
  
  
  
  

From: Engineering Department <engineeringdept@westvancouver.ca> 
Sent: November 19, 2024 7:04 PM 
To:  
Cc: correspondence <correspondence@westvancouver.ca> 
Subject: District of West Vancouver Engineering Public Enquiry -  - Grinder Pump Inquiry 
  
Hello, 
  
Thank you for your email. Mayor and Council has received this feedback for consideration and have forwarded your 
enquiry to the Engineering Department for additional response as provided below. 
  
In accordance with the new policy adopted in October 2023, the District staff retired its maintenance program and renewal 
for grinder pumps located on private property in 2024. 
  
Although bylaws were adopted by Council last fall, the new policy formally took effect in July 2024 when affected property 
owners were notified by registered mail that the District was discontinuing maintenance for grinder pumps located on 
privately-owned land. 
  
In adopting Sewerage and Drainage Regulation Bylaw No. 5263, 2023, Council formalized a consistent ownership model 
where private property owners are fully responsible for private sewer systems on their property whether it is gravity fed or 
requires a grinder pump. A number of factors informed the decision. The primary reasons, as stated in the resident 
notification letter dated July 15, 2024, are as follows: 

 The change was primarily made to improve equity. Providing on-going maintenance without legal obligation to do 
so created an equity imbalance, in which most property owners owned and maintained the sewer system on their 
property (including grinder pumps) while others received special assistance from the District to do so. A 
consistent ownership model where all property owners are fully responsible for sewer systems on their private 
property is more equitable for rate payers. 

 The policy change allows the District to direct utility funding and staff resources toward maintaining sanitary 
system infrastructure that benefits the whole community, rather than a small number of individual property 
owners. 

To implement the new policy with minimal disruption to properties historically benefitting from special grinder pump 
service, the District opted to transfer ownership of municipally-installed grinder pumps on private property to the current 
and future owner(s) of that property at no cost. This will allow you, and other private property owners in this situation, to 
continue to benefit from that infrastructure for the duration of its useful life, which could continue many years into the 
future. 
  
In your September 16, 2024 letter, you include some comments regarding potential impacts to the eventual sale of your 
property. Please note that, even prior to adoption of the new bylaws in October 2023, it has been the case with 
redevelopment that property owners are fully responsible for the sanitary system on private property. Where properties 
had historically benefitted from a District-installed grinder pump, it is typically part of the redevelopment process to remove 
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the District-installed pump and fully upgrade the private sanitary system including a new pump where required to connect 
to municipal sewer. 
  
More information about the District’s sanitary sewer system and grinder pumps is available on the District website at 
www.westvancouver.ca/sewer or email engineeringdept@westvancouver.ca. 
  
To provide additional feedback to Council, please email correspondence@westvancouver.ca. 
  
Regards, 
  
Engineering & Transportation Services | District of West Vancouver 
engineeringdept@westvancouver.ca | 604-925-7020 



From: Emil Funq s 22(1) 

Sent: Wednesday, December 18, 2024 3:21 PM 

To: correspondence 

Subject: Glenmore Improvements - Call for Action 

Attachments: Glenmore Improvements - Oct 27 2024.pdf; Collingwood Response - Nov 28 2024.pdf 

s 22(1) CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address . Do not click links or open 
attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, please report it to 
IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Dear Mayor and Councilors: 

I am writing to urge the District of West Vancouver to take action in resolving issues relating to: 1) 

Pedestrian Safety and Traffic Calming; 2) Noise and Nuisance Abatement; 3) School Parking and Traffic 

Management; and 4) Provisional Rezoning of the lower Glenmore neighborhood surrounding Collingwood 

School. 

These issues stem primarily from deficiencies in the 2011 review by DWV's Design Review Committee of 

the enlargement of Collingwood School and its playing field and the commensurate increase of student 

enrollment from 475 to 600 pupils. The impact of these review oversights has resulted in numerous 

complaints by surrounding residents over the past 13 years to DWV departments, as well as multiple 

appeals made to Collingwood School, which included a 2019 petition signed by 24 resident 

households. This long list of complaints focused on 1) the need to improve pedestrian safety arising from 

voluminous and speeding school traffic and 2) the acute need to abate noise and nuisance disturbances 

from the use of the school's playing field, especially as it affects those residents whose properties are 

separated by a mere 15.5 meters (50 feet) from the playing field. 

In May, 2024, a further petition was presented to DWV Council signed by 20 households representing over 

50% of the lower Glenmore residents (excepting those residences owned by Collingwood School). The 

petition called on DWV for new measures to: i) put in place new pedestrian safety and noise abatement 

measures; ii) encourage the sustainable increase of housing density for all RD1 and RM4-zoned properties 

in the neighborhood under a new provisional CD87 rezoning category; and iii) convene a Task Force 

comprising members of DWV Council, Collingwood School and residents. The objective of this Task Force 

was to formulate a forum whereby Collingwood School would be engaged as a bona-fide party towards 

problem solving in replacement of a similar school/resident consultative body that had terminated in 

December, 2020 under deadlock. 

(3)(a)





October 28, 2024 Page 1 

Glenmore Neighbourhood Improvements 
 

A) Pedestrian Safety and Traffic Calming 

- New gravel sidewalks on west side of Glenmore Dr. between Morven Dr and Glenmore Dr 

- New gravel sidewalks on unpaved portions of south side of Morven Dr 

- New 30km/h speed zone on Glenmore Drive between Morven Dr and Deep Dene Rd 

- New Speed Hump and new Crosswalk on Glenmore Dr at intersection with Cleveland Dam Trail 

- New Speed Hump at existing crosswalk on Glenmore Dr at intersection with Baden Powell Trail 

- $204K Funding from 14 Glenmore Dr Community Access ContribuƟon 

 

B) Noise & Nuisance Abatement 

- Limitation of Collingwood School field use hours: Mon.-Fri.: 8a-7p, Sat: 8a-5p, Sun: None, together with active monitoring and enforcement 
measures 

- EliminaƟon of sports field rentals to 3rd-parƟes 

- InstallaƟon of 450’ sound-reflecƟng barrier (10 Ō. high) on eastern perimeter of Collingwood School property line 

- Enclosure of HVAC unit with sound-absorbing materials 

 

C) School Parking and Traffic Management  

- 2-hour parking limit (residents exempt) on south side of western secƟon of Glengarry Cr (adjacent to Glenmore Park) 

- DesignaƟon of Morven Dr to One-Way eastbound 

-  

D) Provisional Rezoning  

- Provisional rezoning of all RD1 and RM4 zoned properties to CD87 zoning, as recently approved for re-development at #14 Glenmore Dr. 





October 28, 2024 Page 3 

Provisional Rezoning 

 

 All Glenmore residences are zoned as 
RS3 (single family), excepting those 
shown as RD1 (duplex) and RM4 
(apartments) 

 

 To ensure uniform development 
density along Glenmore Dr, residents 
are seeking the provisional rezoning of 
RD1 and RM4 properties to new CD87 
zoning, as recently approved for re-
development at #14 Glenmore Dr. 

CD87 







From: 

Sent: 

To: 

s 22(1) 

Saturday, December 21, 2024 3:41 PM 
correspondence 

Cc: Peter Lambur· • Christine Cassid • Mark Sager, Mayor; lwatts@westvancouver.ca;

Subject: 

Attachments: 

Glenmore Improvement Plan 
P1090940.JPG; Zoning 001 Jpg 

Scott Snider 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email addresslllllllllllEIED. Do not click links or 
open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If y�spicious, please report 
it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

December 21, 2024. 

Mayor Sager and Council of West Vancouver, 

Regarding Emil Fung's letter Glenmore Improvement - Call for Action dated December 17, 2024, I have 

the following comments: 

ltem1. Pedestrian Safety and Traffic Calming 

All perimeters of Collingwood School Morven Campus should be a 30 km/h zone and that speed limit 

should be in effect seven days a week. Currently on Glengarry Crescent it is limited to school days only. 

Furthermore, it seems as if Morven Drive was excluded from it, because there is no speed limit sign when 

entering from Glengarry Crescent. 

Item 2. Noise and Nuisance Abatement 

Sound absorbing enclosures should not be limited to any single HVAC unit, but apply to all of them. 

Item 3. School Parking and Traffic Management 

Designation of Morven Dr. to a One-Way street is a very bad idea! It was tried several times before and 

even with three traffic controllers it failed every single time, simply because if cars cannot enter Morven 

Dr. from Glenmore Dr., they attempt to enter it from the other side of Glengarry Cres. jamming solid the 

intersection of Morven Dr. and Glengarry Crescent. 

(3)(b)



 

Everybody understands that if the number of residents triples or even quadruples, it would have less 
impact also on Stevens Dr., Southbrorough Dr. and Taylor Way than the surge of over 600 cars rushing to 
the Morven campus twice a day; in and out.  Transporting students by school busses would resolve the 
problem, but Roger Wright, Collingwood Headmaster at that time said: "Our parents would not like it", 
and for the district it was sufficient to abandon the idea. 

 

At that time Collingwood had 718 students at Morven campus, 118 above both permits; building and 
occupancy. The neighbourhood asked the district to enforce the law. Collingwood proposed that if we 
agreed to tolerate that situation for another two years, then upon the completion of the Wentworth 
expansion they would reduce the number of students at Morven to 495. Pamela Goldsmith Jones, the WV 
major at the time, endorsed that idea. To demonstrate that this time their commitment was rock solid, 
Collingwood even entered into the restrictive covenant. The Wentworth campus project was completed 
over 15 years ago, Morven 11 years ago.  Evidently, the problem is still not resolved, but, as many, many 
times before, the district instead of reaching for the covenant that it has in hand continues negotiations 
to satisfy Collingwood at the expense of the Glenmore residents. 

 

Item 4.  Provisional rezoning  

Provisional rezoning should not be limited to Glenmore Dr. , but include all single family properties 
around Collingwood's perimeter. I criticized spot rezoning already in 2014 and was informed that the new 
OCP would address this matter.  It did not address any zoning oddities at Glenmore. 

 

I asked again in 2018 and in January 2021 specifically regarding . 
The district was not able to explain why this property originally was excluded from RD1 zone, since lots at 

 and others of this size along the tennis courts on Glengarry Cr. are zoned RD1.  The staff did not 
deny that this line in the sand does not make any sense, and that Morven Drive and the significant 
change of elevation between Glengarry Crescent are a natural boundary between 
various zones, however, concluded regardless  that they would not support  rezoning 
because apparently the "political climate " was not right for it. 

 

I understand that this "political climate" has changed. Therefore, I am surprised that  is not 
included in the Glenmore Improvement Plan. After all, the most impacted in the entire 
neighbourhood by Collingwood's operation. I hope it was not a deliberate provisional rezoning spot 
exclusion, but somebody's honest oversight that will be corrected. 

 

Finally, to keep the record straight. The statement in Emil Fung's letter:" These issues stem primarily from 
deficiencies in the 2011 review by DWV's Design Review Committee of the enlargement of Collingwood 
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From: 

Sent: 

To: 

Subject: 

Mary Markwick <mary@dundaravefestival.com> 

Friday, December 20, 2024 3:59 PM 

correspondence 

The Ultimate Canadian Christmas Leaves No One Out in the Cold 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address bounce-mc.us2_5900042.9296353-
53951cee26@mail211.atl21.rsgsv.net. Do not click links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is 
safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Unsubscribe 
It appears that you have subscribed to commercial messages from this sender. To stop receiving such messages from 
this sender, you can unsubscribe. 

Click here to unsubscribe 

View this email in your browser 

Let love burn ever more brightly 

(4)(a)















From: 

Sent: 

To: 

Subject: 

Mary Markwick <mary@dundaravefestival.com> 

Wednesday, December 25, 2024 10:09 PM 

correspondence 

Every Blessing of Christmas 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address bounce-mc.us2_5900042.9296540-
53951cee26@mai150.atl111.rsgsv.net. Do not click links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is 
safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Unsubscribe 
It appears that you have subscribed to commercial messages from this sender. To stop receiving such messages from 
this sender, you can unsubscribe. 

Click here to unsubscribe 

View this email in your browser 

Comfort, joy and love 

(4)(b)













From: 

Sent: 

To: 

Subject: 

s 22(1) 

Monday, December 23, 2024 5:12 PM 
correspondence 

Pay parking expansion 2023 

s 22(1) CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address . Do not click links 

or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, 

please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

To Mayor and Council 

As a resident of West Vancouver and , I have certain concerns and suggestions. The pay 

proposal recommends a gross fee of approximately $5 per hour, all year, will a fix annual fee for residents. 

1. The proposal for Seaview Walk involves only 9 spaces, a very small number and is well used. To avoid the proposed

paying, all users can easily switch to the golf course lot, the Rec Centre lot, the residential spaces on Fulton Road or

Cranley Drive - all abutting the Trail path. That, in turn will push the nonpermit visitors onto the free spaces that Council

does not want them to use, for little financial benefit. And contrary to the purpose of creating a small single alternative

purpose lot.

2. I believe that on a larger scale, having high cost parking on any of the Ambleside and Dundarave recreaction spaces
will push them on to the adjacent commercial and residential spaces, exactly where you don't want them. I also believe,

as an aside, that unless Park Royal and the North Van's business areas have commercial pay parking, putting commercial

pay parking in West Van work will shift West Van shoppers and service users to those other areas had are free.

Sent from my iPad 

, west Vancouve- ffffl 
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From: 

Sent: 

To: 

Subject: 

s 22(1) 

Thursday, December 26, 2024 11 :09 AM 
mark@marksager.com; correspondence 
Re: 26th Street train bridge 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address�. Do not click links or open 
attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you be�icious, please report it to 
IT by marking it as SPAM.

Hello Mark, 

I would like to add my support to the call for upgrading the 26th Street bridge for the several reasons 

identified in the attached photo. 

Thank you for your consideration, 

s 22(1) 
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From: 

Sent: 

To: 

Subject: 

s 22(1) 

Thursday, December 26, 2024 11 :14 AM 

mark@marksager.com; correspondence 

Re: 26th Street bridge 

s 22(1) CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address . Do not 

click links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is sate. If you believe this e­

mail is suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Hello Mark, 

Please consider repairing the 26th Street bridge as a viable walking route to municipal parks on the water front and 

as an access (safety} route along Bellevue Avenue. 

Sincerely, 

West Van homeowner -
s 22(1) 

s 22(1) West Var ffff P 
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Neetu Shoka

From:
Sent: Friday, December 27, 2024 10:41 AM
To: correspondence; mark@marksager.com
Subject: 26th St Trestle Bridge

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address . Do 
not click links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this 
e-mail is suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM.

Dear Mayor, 

I am in favour of restoring this bridge, per the counter notice posted in the photo below. As a resident of Dundarave 
it a walking path I used often and was disappointed to see that it was being decommissioned. I hope that you and 
the council will reconsider as it’s such a charming piece of our neighbourhood.  

Kindly, 

s. 22(1)
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Neetu Shokar

From: Patrick Weiler  <Patrick.Weiler@parl.gc.ca>
Sent: Friday, December 20, 2024 7:01 PM
To: correspondence
Subject: [BULK] Happy Holidays | December 2024 MP Newsletter

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address bounce_8f4ee5a8-47bf-ef11-88ce-
0022482a93af_prod@bounce.myngp.com. Do not click links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the 
content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Unsubscribe 

It appears that you have subscribed to commercial messages from this sender. To stop receiving such messages from 
this sender, you can unsubscribe. 

Click here to unsubscribe  

Happy Holidays 
Dear Mayor and Council, 

Happy Holidays! I hope you and your loved ones are looking forward to the holiday season. I 
want to wish everyone across West Vancouver-Sunshine Coast-Sea to Sky Country a Merry 
Christmas, Happy Hannukah, Happy Yalda, and a wonderful start to the New Year! 

As we approach the end of 2024, it is a good time to look back on the year that passed and 
look forward to the year ahead. Here are three reflections that stood out most to me in 2024: 

2024 Reflections 
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Housing 
Housing remained the dominant issue this year. The federal government launched Canada’s 
Housing Plan in Budget 2024, a comprehensive strategy to meet the national housing 
demand. Key initiatives included supporting municipalities to accelerate permitting processes, 
offering incentives to developers to build more rental units, and advancing factory-built 
housing. Locally, agreements with municipalities like Pemberton, Squamish, Bowen Island, 
and Gibsons aimed to streamline permitting. We also saw the opening of new affordable 
housing projects funded by the federal government, including the House of Clans in Sechelt, 
Shaw Road in Gibsons, and the Hemlocks Building in Whistler.  

Immigration 
In response to housing demand and a less tight labour market, Canada reduced its 
immigration targets by 20% for permanent residents in the coming years. Additionally, 
temporary immigration programs were adjusted to limit the number of international students 
and temporary workers. These measures have already led to a decline in rental prices and a 
projected reduction of 670,000 homes that need to be built by 2032.  

Challenging the Status Quo  
Amid global economic uncertainty, many people have lost faith in traditional political 
structures, leading to government turnover worldwide. Addressing this requires institutional 
reform. In Canada, 2024 saw generational reforms aimed at tackling anti-competitive 
practices, including my amendment banning greenwashing. The Competition Bureau, 
emboldened by new powers, imposed major fines on companies like Cineplex and is 
investigating the airline and grocery sectors. I have also called for an investigation by the 
Competition Bureau into the long standing problem of inflated gas prices in our region.  

2025 Look Ahead 
Leadership Change  

Political turbulence in 2024 will bring new governments in 2025, including Donald Trump 2.0. 
While this presents challenges, it also offers opportunities for Canada. As the U.S. turns 
inward and perhaps backwards, Canada is poised to attract investment in clean tech and to 
pursue a more independent and principled foreign policy. However, this work requires strong 
leadership at the top. With recent events, it is clear that the Prime Minister has lost the full 
confidence of our caucus and increasingly many Canadians. That is why months ago I called 
on Prime Minister Justin Trudeau to step down and initiate a Liberal leadership contest, a call 
that I reiterated this week. With an upcoming federal election in 2025, a new leader and prime 
minister I believe is in the best interests of the country to protect the important work and 
legacy of this government as we confront new challenges.  

Transportation 



With population growth and aging infrastructure, transportation in our region has become 
increasingly difficult. In 2025, I expect to see progress on long-term solutions from all orders 
of government to these challenges, including rapid transit from the North Shore to Vancouver, 
regional transit in the Sea-to-Sky corridor, and improved ferry services from the Sunshine 
Coast and Bowen Island to the mainland.  

Economic Growth 
Over the past two and a half years, Canada has introduced policies to foster economic 
growth, particularly in the clean and digital economies. In 2025, these investments will start 
paying off, with major new projects in mining, hydrogen, and renewable energy in B.C. We 
will also see rapid growth in artificial intelligence, which will be widely adopted by Canadian 
businesses. As a result, Canada is projected to lead the G7 in economic growth next year.  

2024 Photo Reel 

Launching the largest nature conservation plan in Canadian history with $50 million for British 
Columbia to help meet our commitment of protecting 30% of Canada’s lands by 2030 



 

Hearing testimony from a local constituent as we study the issue of abandoned and derelict 
vessels on the Fisheries and Oceans Committee 

 

 



Celebrating the holidays at the West Vancouver Seniors Centre Annual Christmas Luncheon 



Announcing a $13.4 million federal investment for the new Pender Harbour Ocean Discovery 
Station (PODS) 



Visiting a Chinese tea house in West Vancouver 



Celebrating the grand opening of 70 new rental homes in Gibsons funded by the federal 
government 



Start of session as Chair of the Indigenous and Northern Affairs Committee 



Site visit to see progress on the Kiwanis Village West affordable housing project in West 
Vancouver, funded by the federal government  



Celebrating Charshanbe Sori during Nowruz, the Persian New Year, in West Vancouver 



Announcing $2.7 million in federal funding for affordable housing in Pemberton which will fast 
track 98 housing units over the next three years, and almost 2,000 in the next decade 

Office of Patrick Weiler MP 
6367 Bruce St 

West Vancouver, BC V7W 2G5 
Canada 

If you believe you received this message in error or wish to no longer receive email from us, 
please unsubscribe. 



Mahssa Bea t e

From: Jill Lawlor
Sent: Wednesday, December 18, 2024 4:18 PM
To:
Cc: correspondence
Subject: Parking and Noise Level re: Place for Sport
Attachments: Parking and Noise Level re Place for Sport.pdf

Dear , 

Thank you for your email to Mayor and Council regarding Place for Sport. Your correspondence has been forwarded to 
me for response in my capacity as the Senior Manager of Parks. 

As you may be aware, Kings Avenue remains closed at the intersecƟon of 17th Street where it connects to the school. 
We have requested that the sport user groups direct their members to access Place for Sport from 17th Street and avoid 
using Kings Avenue. We have also provided clear direcƟon on parking opƟons on site. The user groups are supporƟve of 
fostering posiƟve relaƟonships with the neighbourhood and have agreed to share this informaƟon with their members. 

As a newly reopened and upgraded facility, Place for Sport will require some Ɵme for both residents and users to 
familiarize themselves with access routes and expectaƟons. We are commiƩed to supporƟng users and ensuring they 
can enjoy the facility without disrupƟng the local community. While some level of noise is expected from the sports 
field, we recognize that this site has been quiet in the evenings since fall 2023. We have reminded the user groups to be 
mindful of noise-levels and how they can impact the neighbours.  

Staff will conƟnue to engage with the neighborhood, address concerns, and work towards creaƟng a harmonious 
community as Place for Sport becomes a valued amenity for everyone to enjoy. 

Thank you for your feedback and understanding. 

Jill 

Jill Lawlor (she, her, hers)
Senior Manager of Parks |  District of West Vancouver 
t: 604-921-3467  | c: 604-418-3657|  westvancouver.ca 

We acknowledge that we are on the traditional, ancestral and unceded territory of the Sḵwx̱wú7mesh Úxwumixw (Squamish Nation), səlilwətaɬ (Tsleil-
Waututh Nation), and xʷməθkʷəy̓əm (Musqueam Nation). We recognize and respect them as nations in this territory, as well as their historic connection to 
the lands and waters around us since time immemorial.
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Mahssa Beattie

From: Sue Ketler <sketler@westvancouver.ca>  
Sent: Friday, December 20, 2024 9:33 AM 
To: domarley52@gmail.com 
Cc: Mark Sager, Mayor <mark@westvancouver.ca>; Christine Cassidy <ccassidy@westvancouver.ca>; Nora Gambioli 
<ngambioli@westvancouver.ca>; Peter Lambur <plambur@westvancouver.ca>; Scott Snider 
<ssnider@westvancouver.ca>; Sharon Thompson <sthompson@westvancouver.ca>; Linda Watt 
<lwatt@westvancouver.ca>; correspondence <correspondence@westvancouver.ca>; Scott Findlay 
<sfindlay@westvancouver.ca>; Isabel V. Gordon <ivgordon@westvancouver.ca> 
Subject: RE: DWV 2025 Budget  

Dear Mr. Marley, 

Further to your email, the meeting schedule for the Finance and Revenue Advisory Committee (FRAC) can be found on 
the District website: https://westvancouver.ca/government-administration/committees-groups/finance-and-revenue-
advisory-committee. 

For public participation in this committee meeting, instructions can be found at this link: 
https://westvancouver.ca/government-administration/committees-groups/public-participation-committee-meetings. 

The FRAC is scheduled to hold its first meeting of 2025 on January 14 at 9 a.m. At this meeting, the committee will 
determine its approach to providing advice and recommendations to Council on the District’s annual operating and 
capital budgets, including the timing of advice and recommendations. 

Sincerely, 
Sue 

Sue Ketler (she/her/hers) 
Acting Municipal Manager | District of West Vancouver 
t:  604-925-7126 | c: 604-908-8509 | westvancouver.ca 

We acknowledge that we are on the tradiƟonal, ancestral and unceded territory of the Sḵwx̱wú7mesh Úxwumixw (Squamish NaƟon), səl โílwətaʔɬ (Tsleil-Waututh 
NaƟon), and xʷməθkʷəy̓əm (Musqueam NaƟon). We recognize and respect them as naƟons in this territory, as well as their historic connecƟon to the lands and 
waters around us since Ɵme immemorial. 
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From: 

Sent: 

To: 

Cc: 

Subject: 

Attachments: 

David Marley <domarley52@qmail.com> 

Tuesday, December 17, 2024 3:25 PM 

Mark Sager, Mayor; Christine Cassidy; Nora Gambioli; Peter Lambur; Scott Snider; 

Sharon Thompson; Linda Watt; correspondence 

Scott Findlay; Isabel V. Gordon 

DWV 2025 Budqet 

Proposed 2025 Budget TO FCS 2024 12 16 2008-David Marley.pdf 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address domarley52@gmail.com. Do not click links or 
open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, please report 
it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

I appreciate learning from our District's director of finance that Council has referred the '2025 Budgetary 

Context' presentation to its Finance and Revenue Advisory Committee ("F&RAC") for their "review and 

comment". For Council to have done otherwise would have been to make a mockery of its own creation 

and would have undermined any claim by members of Council to be interested in prudence and 

responsibility with respect to the financial management of our District's government. Mind you, it would 

have made you each eligible to join Justine Turdeau's Cabinet. 

In keeping with Ms. Gordon's invitation, I have a few questions concerning the role of the F&RAC in the 

forthcoming weeks: 

1) Will a schedule of Committee meetings be posted on the DWV web-site or otherwise made public by

the District's communications folks?

2) Will these meetings, in whole or in part, be open to the public for purposes of observation if not

participation?

3) Will the Committee's recommendations, if any, be made public and, if so, will this be done prior to the

District's 'Budget Open Houses' to be held the week of January 20th?

Thank you for your anticipated timely response to my questions. 

I hereby request that neither my name nor contact information be redacted from this communication 

with Mayor and Council. 

David Marley 
s 22(1) 

West Vancouver, BC 

lltffl 

604-926-8994

From: "Isabel V. Gordon" <ivgordon@westvancouver.ca> 

Date: December 17, 2024 at 2:23:55 PM PST 

To: David Marley <domarley52@gmail.com> 

(4)(c)////////



Cc: Christine Cassidy <ccassidy@westvancouver.ca>, Linda Watt 
<lwatt@westvancouver.ca>, "Mark Sager, Mayor" <mark@westvancouver.ca>, Nora 
Gambioli <ngambioli@westvancouver.ca>, Peter Lambur <plambur@westvancouver.ca>, 
Scott Snider <ssnider@westvancouver.ca>, Sharon Thompson 
<sthompson@westvancouver.ca>, Scott Findlay <sfindlay@westvancouver.ca>, Sue 
Ketler <sketler@westvancouver.ca> 
Subject: DWV 2025 Budget 

Dear Mr. Marley, 

The 2025  Budgetary Context presentation was provided to Council and the public at the Council 
Meeting of December 16, 2024. The presentation was then referred by Council to the Finance and 
Revenue Advisory Committee for their review and comment. 

The District’s Budget Public Engagement will take place from January 13-31st, 2025, with the 
preliminary budget book posted on the District’s website for online questions and comments. In 
addition, several budget Open Houses will be held in the week of January 20th. Details will be 
posted on the District’s website early in the new year.  

At the open houses, staff will be available to answer specific questions, and answers will then also 
be published on the 2025 Budget FAQ page online. Also at the open houses and on the website, a 
survey will be available to gather further public input. 

We appreciate your comments and input to date, and hope that you will continue to be part of this 
process. 

Thanks. 

Isabel 

Isabel Gordon, MBA, CPA  (she, her  hers) 
Director | Finance & Corporate Services | District of West Vancouver 
604-921-2902 | westvancouver.ca

We acknowledge that we are on the traditional, ancestral and unceded territory of the Squamish Nation, Tsleil-Waututh Nation and Musqueam 
Nation. We recognize and respect them as nations in this territory, as well as their historic connection to the lands and waters around us since 
time immemorial.
This email and any files transmitted with it are considered confidential and are intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom 
they are intended. If you are not the intended recipient or the person responsible for delivering the email to the intended recipient, be advised 
that you have received this email in error and that any use, dissemination, forwarding, printing or copying of this email is strictly prohibited. If 
you have received this email in error, please notify the sender immediately and delete all copies of this email and attachment(s). Thank you.



Mahssa Bea t e

From: David Marley <domarley52@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, December 16, 2024 8:08 PM
To: correspondence
Cc: Mark Sager, Mayor; Christine Cassidy; Nora Gambioli; Peter Lambur; Scott Snider; 

Sharon Thompson; Linda Watt
Subject: DWV 2025 Budget as proposed by District staff
Attachments: 24dec16-5-Presentation.pdf

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address domarley52@gmail.com. Do not 
click links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-
mail is suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 
 
  
 
Further to my e-mail, of December 13th last, concerning the involvement of the DWV’s ‘Finance and Revenue 
Advisory Committee’ with respect to the District’s proposed budget for 2025, I have since been informed that to 
date the Committee has had no involvement whatsoever, notwithstanding the fact that on November 18th last, 
one month ago, the Committee’s terms of reference were approved by Council, which document includes a 
mandatory directive that the Committee is to “provide advice and make recommendations concerning the 
District’s annual operating and capital budgets and property tax changes….” 
 
According to the accompanying presentation respecting the proposed 2025 budget, under the heading “Next 
Steps: Timeline and Engagement Strategy” (page 44), there is no mention of the Committee becoming involved at 
all prior to Council voting on the budget come next February or March. There is provision for two weeks of “public 
engagement” in the latter half of January, including two ‘budget open houses’. Clearly, this is late in the day 
tokenism, which smacks of Chomsky’s ‘Manufacturing of Consent’.  
 
If it is not to breach its own directive, and make a mockery of its newly-constituted Finance and Revenue Advisory 
Committee, Council must immediately instruct District staff to actively engage the Committee in a thorough 
analysis of the budget being proposed for 2025. If the argument is made that time will not permit, there is 
precedent for late-in-the-day review and revision. In March, 2020, when the lockdown and related measures 
occasioned by the Wuhan virus pandemic were implemented, in a matter of a few weeks District staff 
substantially revised the budget being proposed for that year. This was as late in the year as March and was 
performed under what I imagine were much more difficult circumstances than exist today. So, let’s involve the 
Committee right away, and honour its mandate as set by Council in mid-November. 
 
According to the accompanying report, the increase in the District’s ‘operating levy’ for 2025 is to be 5.52%. This is 
a fifty-six percent increase over the same levy for 2024 (ie. 3.54%), and almost three times the average increase in 
the District’s operating levy of 1.9% for the eight years 2016 to 2023, inclusive. This strikes me as excessive to say 
the least. 
 
Apparently, for 2025 staff have identified $875K in cost-savings respecting “discretionary spending”. What does 
this mean in terms of overall spending? Well, according to the DWV’s Financial Information Act report for 2023 (the 
most recent one to be filed), the District spent some $88,302,393 on employee remuneration, exclusive of Mayor 
and Council, and a further $109,517,304 on various and sundry ‘suppliers’, for a total of $197,819,697. So, the 
identified cost-savings for 2025 amount to a mere 0.045% of this total spending (as of 2023). Competent managers 
ought to be able to do much better.  
 
How much will have to be pared from the District’s operating expenditures to reduce the proposed operating levy 
for 2025 to 3%, or even 2%? Why doesn’t Council challenge District staff to find such cost-savings? Why not 



charge the Finance and Revenue Advisory Committee with making recommendations in this regard?  
 
The federal and provincial governments are continuing to spend profligately, increasingly with borrowed money. 
Metro Vancouver is jacking up our region-wide property tax rates due to both excessive spending and gross 
incompetence or worse respecting its NSWWTP project. Our District Council needs to step up and demonstrate 
some leadership and do it now.  
 
I hereby request that neither my name nor contact information be redacted from this communication to Mayor and 
Council.  
 
David Marley 

 
West Vancouver, BC 

 
 
604-926-8994 
>  
>  
>>  
>>  
>> https://westvancouver.ca/media/5292 
>>  
>>  
>>  
>>  
>>  
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2025 Budget Outlook

2025-2029 FIVE-YEAR FINANCIAL PLAN CONTEXT PRESENTATION

Ongoing Challenges
• Undiversified, slow growing tax base: 97% residential, 3% business, no industrial: https://www.nsnews.com/in-

the-community/north-shore-population-growth-continues-to-lag-behind-metro-vancouver-average-8807064
• Minimal cash reserves
• Limited revenue sources
• Challenging geography (infrastructure costs/maintenance) 
• Climate change (wear and tear, weather threats, costs to mitigate/respond/recover)
• Protecting natural resources
• Public demands for service levels versus costs

2025 Challenges
• Regional collective agreement patterns, labour relations, and legal decisions influencing salaries and benefits
• Acceleration of inflation

• Impact of inflation - delayed effects on costs
• Construction-related inflation pressure 

• Current decrease in interest rates negatively impacting investment income
• Imposed costs from other agencies/partners where we are contractually bound
• Deferred asset maintenance gap
• Funding Council’s Strategic Plan beyond core services
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Tax Levy Increases

2025-2029 FIVE-YEAR FINANCIAL PLAN CONTEXT PRESENTATION

Total
Environmental 

Levy
Asset LevyOperating LevyYear

6.52%-1.00%5.52%2025

7.54%-4.00%3.54%2024

4.14%-2.00%2.14%2023

4.29%1.50%1.00%1.79%2022

3.98%-2.50%1.48%2021

2.00%--2.00%2020

3.95%-1.76%2.19%2019

3.65%-1.56%2.09%2018

4.45%-2.45%2.00%2017

6.87%-5.25%1.62%2016
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2025 Preliminary Budget

2025-2029 FIVE-YEAR FINANCIAL PLAN CONTEXT PRESENTATION

2025
Tax 

Impact
Dollar

Change
(0.06%)$58KRevenue

Expense
6.07%$5,787KCommitted Costs
0.45%$427KServices Levels

(0.94%)($897K)Cost Savings
5.58%$5,317K

5.52%$5,259KOperating Levy Increase
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Revenue – Details

2025-2029 FIVE-YEAR FINANCIAL PLAN CONTEXT PRESENTATION

2025
Tax 

Impact
Dollar

Change
Increase

(0.56%)$538KTaxation from Non-Market Change
(0.51%)$491KDestination Parks Pay Parking - Phase 1 Net Revenue
(0.24%)$225KCommunity Services Net Revenue
(0.23%)$215KPermit & Development Application Fees
(0.20%)$187KFacility Lease Revenue - Profit Sharing
(0.04%)$40KFixed Fee for Signage
(0.04%)$40KPolice Information Checks
(0.05%)$46KOther Adjustments

Decrease
1.72%($1,638K) Interest Revenue on Investments
0.07%($70K)Transfer Business Licence Function to Squamish Nation
0.02%($16K)Traffic Fine Sharing Revenue Grant

(0.06%)$58KRevenue Total 
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Revenue - Destination Parks Pay Parking

2025-2029 FIVE-YEAR FINANCIAL PLAN CONTEXT PRESENTATION

Council at its May 8, 2023, regular meeting, passed the following resolution:
THAT net revenues from this program be used for maintenance of the subject parks.

• Pay parking revenue transferred to dedicated reserve (Lighthouse Park separate) to fund parks 
maintenance

• Existing parks maintenance operating budget reduced

Council at its November 18, 2024, regular meeting, passed the following resolution:
THAT net revenues from the pay parking program be used to support District Parks, 
Culture, and Community Services.

• In addition to parks maintenance, operating budgets in culture and community services could be 
reduced

Pay parking expansion to Cypress Falls Park, Seaview Walk, Ambleside Park, John Lawson 
Park, and Dundarave Park still under consideration

• Anticipate gross revenues of $1M (not included in 2025 preliminary budget)
• Additional resources for administration, planning, implementation and program development would be 

required (fund from pay parking revenue)

19



Expense - Details

2025-2029 FIVE-YEAR FINANCIAL PLAN CONTEXT PRESENTATION

2025
Tax 

Impact
Dollar

Change
6.07%$5,787KCommitted Costs
5.15%$4,907KLabour Agreements for Existing Staff
0.70%$668KImposed External Agency Costs
0.22%$212KContractual Obligations & Inflation

0.45%$427KEnhance/Add to Services Levels
0.12%$118KEnhancing Service Levels
0.33%$309KProviding New Services

(0.94%)($897K)Cost Savings
(0.43%)($412K)Reduction of Discretionary Expenses
(0.33%)($310K)Reorg Savings
(0.15%)($143K)Interest Paid on Tax Prepayments
(0.03%)($32K)Efficiency Savings
5.58%$5,317KExpense Total
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Cyber Risk Exposure

2025-2029 FIVE-YEAR FINANCIAL PLAN CONTEXT PRESENTATION

• District’s technologies and systems are under constant threat of cyber attacks
• Automated “bots” are perpetually proving and testing the defenses of organizations
• Requires constant vigilance in monitoring and response
• In a seven-day period:

• District firewalls blocked over 1M threat activities against systems
• Email security systems blocked over 350K malicious and spam messages

• Municipal Insurance Association BC (MIABC) requires a Managed Detection Response 
(MDR) solution for cyber security insurance
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Cyber Security Risk Management Strategies

2025-2029 FIVE-YEAR FINANCIAL PLAN CONTEXT PRESENTATION

• Managed Detection & Response (MDR) Solution 
• Cyber security service provides continuous (24/7/365) monitoring and analysis of logs 

and security information feeds from its customers
• Enable the provider to detect, respond to, and remediate potential threats in real time, 

notifying the customer at the first signs of a security breach
• Minimizes risk, increases operational efficiency and provides unparalleled visibility 

into security systems' logs and events

• Self-Insurance to Mitigate for Cyber Security Risks 
• Coverage from MIABC up to $1M
• Establish a Cyber Security Reserve beyond the $1M coverage to help prevent or 

recover from the impacts of a major cyberattack
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Asset Levy

2025-2029 FIVE-YEAR FINANCIAL PLAN CONTEXT PRESENTATION

Shortfall/ 
(Surplus)

Estimate of Optimal 
Investment

Available Capital 
Funds

Operating Budget 
Contribution

Asset Levy
Asset Levy % 

Increase
Year

$ 0.7M$ 20.7M$ 20.0M$ 2.6M$ 17.4M2.00%2025

$ 1.7M$ 20.7M$ 19.0M$ 2.6M$ 16.5M1.00%2025

$1.7M$19.8M$18.1M$2.6M$15.5M4.00%2024

$3.1M$17.7M$14.6M$2.6M$12.0M2.00%2023

$3.9M$16.3M$12.4M$2.1M$10.3M1.00%2022

$6.2M$16.9M$10.7M$1.2M$9.5M2.50%2021

$6.7M$14.5M$7.8M$0.7M$7.1M0.00%2020

$0.0M$14.5M$14.5M$7.4M$7.1M1.76%2019

$1.5M$14.5M$13.0M$7.4M$5.7M1.56%2018

$2.1M$14.1M$12.0M$7.4M$4.6M2.45%2017

$3.5M$13.9M$10.4M$7.4M$3.1M5.25%2016

$6.5M$13.9M$7.4M$7.4M$0.0M0.00%2015

* Minor rounding differences

Over 
last 10 
years 
gap is 

closing
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Capital Summary

2025-2029 FIVE-YEAR FINANCIAL PLAN CONTEXT PRESENTATION

Reserve Balance2025 Capital
Estimate of 

Funding Available 
Sources of FundsStage

($0.4M)$20.5M$20.1MAsset Reserves

Preliminary $17.1M$2.4M$19.5MOther Reserves

$22.9M

$2.6M$17.9M$20.4MAsset Reserves

Revised $17.6M$1.7M$19.3MOther Reserves

$19.6M
* Might not sum up due to rounding differences
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Low Use Poor Condition Assets

Maintenance Cost 
(over next 20 years) 

Asset Service Area 

$3.5M Nelson Creek Bridge (rehabilitation cost estimate)Engineering 
$0.1M Whytecliff Park Concession Building Facilities 
$1.2M Lighthouse Park Sk’iwitsuit Hut & Phil Mundy Building, and other buildings Facilities 
$0.6M Stonehedge - 775 15th StreetFacilities 
$0.6M Anderson Residence - 791 15th StreetFacilities 
$0.9M 1538 Fulton Avenue - Structure Facilities 
$0.2M Ambleside Park Pump House Facilities 
$0.7M Klee Wyck Park Caretaker Cottage Facilities 

$0.8M Tennis Courts – Burley Drive, Caulfeild Elementary, Cedardale, Westridge Parks 
$8.6M TOTAL 

2025-2029 FIVE-YEAR FINANCIAL PLAN CONTEXT PRESENTATION
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Funded Council Requests – New Assets 
(in progress/near completion)

2025-2029 FIVE-YEAR FINANCIAL PLAN CONTEXT PRESENTATION

Maintenance 
Costs

BudgetProject

TBD$50KSt. Francis-in-the-Woods Church Roadway and Parking Lot 

TBD$100KMunicipal Hall Coffee Kiosk 

TBD$50KMunicipal Hall Patio 

TBD$285KKeen Lau Fitness Circuit at Ambleside Park

TBD$350KPickleball at Ambleside Park

TBD$17,750KPlace for Sports

TBD$18,585K                                   TOTAL 
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Council Strategic Plan Items for Future Budgets

Require resources over next couple of years
• Enhanced cycling safety through additional bike lanes

• Expanded 30km/hr street initiative to more neighbourhoods

• Continued implementation of climate action plan, coastal marine 
management plan & urban forest management plan, Community Wildfire 
Protection Plan

• Framework for the collection of historical objects and designation of 
historical sites

2025-2029 FIVE-YEAR FINANCIAL PLAN CONTEXT PRESENTATION
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Timeline & Engagement Strategy

2025-2029 FIVE-YEAR FINANCIAL PLAN CONTEXT PRESENTATION

December 16, 2024 – Council meeting
2025-2029 Five-Year Financial Plan Context Presentation

January 13 - 31, 2025 – Budget Public Engagement
Preliminary budget book posted on District website
Online public questions and comments

January 21 & 22, 2025 – Budget Open Houses

February 2025 – Finance and Audit Committee meeting and Council meeting

Proposed 2025 Operating and Capital Budgets Report

March 2025 – Finance and Audit Committee meeting and Council meeting

Proposed 2025-2029 Five-Year Financial Plan Bylaw and Proposed 2025 Phase 1 Capital Funding report

April 2025 – Council meeting
Proposed 2025-2029 Five-Year Financial Plan Bylaw and Proposed 2025 Phase 1 Capital Funding Report (adoption)

April 2025 – Council meeting
Proposed 2025 Annual Tax Rates Bylaw (3 readings & adoption)
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Thank You!
Questions?

2025-2029 FIVE-YEAR FINANCIAL PLAN CONTEXT PRESENTATION
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